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 Greetings, Rosarians and Friends, 
Thanks for reading this issue of the e-newsletter of the Royal 
Rosarians produced by Duke Peter Glazer and Sir Knight Tom 
Marantette. If you have suggestions or contributions for the Royal 
Update, please contact Tom (tjm@atiyehbros.com) or Peter 
(pkglazer@aol.com). 

 

 

Your New Prime Minister Requests Your Support 
 

by Peter 

Glazer   Sign Up Now for Prime Minister's Ball September 20

 

Today is the day for you to sign up for the Prime Minister's Ball if you 
have not yet done so. Ball co-chairs Gene and Sue Horton and Denny 
and Pam Baker have planned a great evening. You'll enjoy a return to 
the riverside setting of the Red Lion Hotel On the River- Jantzen 
Beach. 

The ball for the 2015 Prime Minister is set for Saturday, September 
20, beginning with social time at 5:30 p.m. and the program starting at 
6:20 p.m. Hope for good weather so that we can all enjoy the patio 
and a beautiful evening on the Columbia River. 

Dress is tuxedos or suits for men and ball gowns or party outfits for 
women. Council members will be in white uniforms. True to her fiscally 
conservative roots, Marilyn has established a ticket price lower than in 
the past seven years, just $65 per person 

You have received an invitation in the mail and it includes a self 
addressed envelope for your convenience. If you have misplaced that 
envelope, please contact Lady Lin Hledik Cyrus today and let her 
know you will be there. Her telephone number is 503-622-1907. 
 
The Ball's hardworking chairpersons are Denny and Pam Baker and 
Gene and Sue Horton. They are creating a memorable, elegant and 
fun evening, with assistance from their able committee members: 
Shirley Edwards and her decorations group; Lin Hledik Cyrus, 
registration; Bruce and Rachael Aschim, greeter group; Larry and Ann 
Roberts, seating; Bill Barry, photographer; Tom Sagerser, Marv 
Schlabs, and Tom Marantette, line-up coordinators; Lynne McIntyre, 
liaison to Mayor's office; Rick Miller, anthems; Dave Newton, pianist. 

Won't you please contact Lin Hleidik today and Register? Thank 
you. 



 

Prime Minister's Plaque Laying Ceremony 
 

   Sunday, September 21

 
Please join 2014-2015 Prime Minister Marilyn Schultz and the new 
Royal Rosarian Council, Sunday, September 21, at 1:00 p.m., for the 
laying of the Prime Minister's plaque and planting PM Marilyn's rose 
"Peace." This will take place at the Prime Minister's Walk in the 
Washington Park Rose Gardens. Parking is limited and metered, so 
car-pooling is recommended. 

 

Leavenworth Autumn Leaf Festival 2014 
 

   Sign-up for the 
Final Sanctioned 
Out-of-town 
Event 
There will be a 
bus, there will be 
the Traveling 
Float, there will be 
a Rose Planting 
and there will be 

more fun than you can possibly imagine. This event is always a 
favorite of the Royal Rosarians. If you have been putting off a 
commitment to the Out-of-town program then now is the time to get on 
board. You will not be disappointed. 

It will take place the weekend of September 26 -28. Rosie the bus will 
depart Portland on Friday and return on Sunday. Cost to ride will be 
$75 per person and well worth it. No gas, no stress and tons of 
Rosarian camaraderie. Contact event chair David Rich for additional 
information or click on this link. 

click here for more Autumn Leaf Festival information. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.autumnleaffestival.com/


 

Issaquah Salmon Days Festival 2014 
 

   Celebrate 
the Return 
of the 
Salmon 

Summer is 
here, which 
means the 
salmon are 
on their way to Issaquah. For 45 consecutive years, they've been 
celebrating the return of the salmon that come to their downtown 
hatchery to "shag".  
 
What started as a small town celebration has morphed into an 
internationally recognized and award winning Festival that regularly 
draws an estimated 150,000 people. With over 500 vendors, 60 food 
booths, and multiple entertainment stages, Issaquah Salmon Days is 
now a staple event in the Puget Sound. If you have yet to experience 
Salmon Days or have been with us since '70, mark your calendar for 
October 4 and 5. 

Plan to participate. Contact Bob Wolcott with any questions or click on 
this link for additional information. 

click here for more Salmon Days information 

 

Who Will Be In Charge? 
 

   Council and 
Rosarian 
Responsibilities 
Next Year 

Upcoming Prime 
Minister Marilyn 
Schultz receives 
her purple cape at 
last year's Prime 
Minister's Ball. 
Don't miss the 
opportunity to see 
Marilyn receive her 

Prime Minister's cape and medallion at the upcoming Prime 
Minister's Ball on September 20. Contact Lin Hledik Cyrus today 
at 503-622-1907 to register. 
 
Under the leadership of Prime Minister Marilyn Schultz, here are 
some (but not every one) of the responsibilities of Council members 
and some committee chairs: 
 

http://www.salmondays.org/


 
Prime Minister Marilyn Schultz 

PM Ball - Denny & Pam Baker, Gene & Sue Horton, co-chairs 
PM Trip - Tom Sagerser & Fred Anderson, co-chairs 
Calendar 
Foundation Board Member 
Legal Affairs - Peter Glazer 
Kiwanis Breakfast - Tom Marantette, chair 
Budget Committee Member 

Lord High Chancellor Rick Saturn 
Rose Festival Foundation Liaison 
Rose Festival Court and Activities Liaison  
Queen's Coronation Rose Festival / Pendleton / Happy Canyon 
Courts' Reception  
Council Knighting Practices & Knighting Books 
Podium Drapes 
Planning Retreat 
Budget Committee Member 
Foundation Board Member 

Secretary of State Jim Stahl 
Council Notifications and Activity Reports 
Council/Membership Meeting Minutes 
Portland Rose Society Liaison 
Queen's Pillow 
Budget Committee Member 
Foundation Committee Member 

Royal Regent Mark Smith 
Nominations and Elections 
Prime Minister's Plaque Ceremony 
Budget Committee Member 
Queen's Plaque Ceremony 

Lord Chief Justice Kathie Bagley 
Hearts and Roses Auction - Roz Vancil, chair 

Procurement - Mike Ware 
Data Entry - Barb Brennan, Pat Salimena 

Picnic 
Lord High Sheriff Lynne McIntyre 

Membership - Suzanne Day, chair 
Purely Social Meet & Greet - Gene & Sue Horton 
Investigations - Gene Horton, John Creegan & Peter 
Glazer 
Orientation - Jan Tolman 
Member Retention & Mentors - Pat Maberry, chair 
New Member Knighting - Dave & Connie Shipley, chairs 
New Member Knighting Ceremony - Doug Zimmerman 
Royal Communicators - Wayne Bingham & Stan Schmidt 

 
Portland Sister Cities Liaisons:Adam Baker, Kyoko Aizawa, 
John Creegan, Virgil Caramella, Joyce Doughherty, Stephen 
Ying, Lydia Lundberg, Karin Hansen, Doug Zimmerman, Kim 
Bogus, Don Thacker, Joana Dinu  
City of Portland Liaison  
Travel Portland Liaison 



Chancellor of the Exchequer Adam Baker 
Royal Rosarian Finances 

Finance Committee Chair 
Budget Committee Chair 
Membership Documentation 
Dues Notices 

Rose Festival Pin Sales 
Master of Ceremonies Jacquie Janulis 

Northwest Hosting Liaison 
Out-of -town Festivals 

Tacoma (2 day) 
Wenatchee 
Hyack 
Leavenworth 

Christmas Brunch - Doxie McCaw Cook, Mary Correll, co-chairs 
Golf Committee 
42nd Avenue Storage Unit 
Finance Committee Member 
Budget Committee Member 

Minister of Foreign Affairs Bob Wolcott 
Membership Meetings 
Merchandise - Roz Vancil, chair 
Poinsettia Sales - Phil Guzzie, chair  
Milk Carton Boat Races 
Photographers 

Lord High Chamberlain Don Thacker 
Hospitality - Kimberly Bown, chair 

Packet & pin designs - Kenny Poirier 
Registration - Marjie Dreiseszun 
Hotel Room Coordination - Kimberly Bown 
Gift Bags - Si Barron 
Hospitality Suite  

Food - Pat Maberry 
Spirits - Roger Smith 
Wine - Mercy Norby, Sage Saxton 
VIP Reception - Larry & Ann Roberts 
Silent Auction - Jeff McRitchie & Roz Vancil, co-
chairs 

Fun Night - Peter & Cyndie Glazer, Carole McDonald, 
chairs 
Grand Floral Ball - Gayle Whitehurst, chair 

Master of Ceremonies - Bob Strader 
Farewell Breakfast - Careen Langslet & Leon Cieloha, 
chairs 

Master of Ceremonies - Rob Hungerford 
Lord High Steward Robert Cyrus 

Christmas for Kids - Greg Burnett 
Honorary Knighting - Doug Zimmerman, chair 

Master of Ceremonies - Peter Glazer 
Queens' Garden Party - Lin Cyrus, chair 

Master of Ceremonies - Denny Baker 
Day Parades 

St. Johns - Si Barron 
Tillamook - Pat Salimena 
Good In the Neighborhood - Lynne McIntyre 



Sandy Mountain Days - Robert Cyrus 
Fourth of July Hillsboro - Gene & Sue Horton 
Battle Ground / Olympia - Si Barron 
Astoria - John Linngren 
Veterans' Day - Suzanne Day 

Drummers - David Ott 
Drill Masters - John Creegan & Tom Sagerser 

Councillor John Danielson 
Newsmakers - Bob Strader, chair 
Rose Festival Parades 

Starlight - Jannette Day, Suzanne Day, Kathleen Day, 
co-chairs 
Junior Parade - Neal Brown, Gil & Linda Newby, chairs 
Grand Floral - Neal Brown, Gil & Linda Newby, chairs 

Hosting by Starlight 
PA Towers - Gordon Walker 
Rose Festival Float - Doug Zimmerman & Kim Bogus, co-chairs 
Traveling Float 

Royal Chaplain Tom Hofmann 
Rose Planting Team Member 
Cheer and Outreach - Shirley Deck, chair with Pam Baker 
Blessing of the Festival - Janette Day, chair with Fran Scearce 
& Suzanne Day  

Master of Ceremonies - Mark Smith 
Senior Center Ceremonies - Wayne Bingham, chair 
Memorial Services - Wayne Bingham 
Purely Social Potlucks - Pat Hufford, chair 

Royal Gardener Doxie McCaw-Cook 
Rose Planting Team Member 
Rose Plant Procurement  
VIP Airport & Hotel Greetings 
Ships' Greetings  
Rose Garden Contest 
Rose Garden Maintenance 

Royal Scribe Larry Rodman 
Rose Planting Team Member 
Public Relations 

Royal Update - Peter Glazer, Tom Marantette, co-chairs 
Roster / Database - Marjie Dreiseszun 
Website 
Tuesday Report  
Social Media  
Speakers' Bureau 

PA Equipment 
 
Executive Secretaries 
 
Duke of the Realm Antonio J. Pasion 

Insurance 
Name Badges 
Duke Medallions 
Budget Committee Member 

Duke of the Realm Robert E. Strader 
Stationery and Printing 
Certificates and Plaques 



Honorary Knighting Medallions 
Archival Storage 
Finance Committee Member 
Budget Committee Member 

Duke of the Realm Dennis M. Baker 
Uniforms 
History Book 
Equipment 
Flags and Banners 
Budget Committee Member 

Finance Committee Members 
Chancellor of the Exchequer Adam Baker 
Bob Strader 
Rob Hungerford 
Jacquie Janulis 

Budget Committee Members 
Chancellor of the Exchequer Adam Baker 
Rick Saturn 
Tony Pasion 
Bob Strader 
Denny Baker 
Jim Stahl 
Mark Smith 
Gayle Whitehurst 
Rob Hungerford 
Jacquie Janulis 

 

Anybody Remember This Image? 
 

   There Were 
Other White 
Uniforms in 
Town 

The B-17 bomber 
perched above 
the men in white 
uniforms was a 
famous landmark 
on McLoughlin 
Boulevard in 
Milwaukie for 
years. Last month on August 13 the plane was lowered to the 
ground as part of a long-term restoration effort to restore "Lacey 
Lady," a World War II bomber, to flying condition. What a great 
memory! 

 

Announcements 
 

   For the Good of the Royal Rosarians 
Reserve Your Seat 
on Rosie the Bus to the upcoming Washington State Autumn Leaf Festival in 
Leavenworth. The third and last sanctioned Out-of-town event will take place 
September 26-28. Cost per rider will be $75. Members should sign up for the bus 
ride on the webpage events calendar. Sir Knight Chris Casteel of Prestige Limousines 
will handle all billing/invoicing details. 



 

Calendar 
 

   Rosarian Council Meetings -- the last meeting will be held 
at Stafford Retirement Community, 1200 Overlook Dr., Lake 
Oswego at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, September 29. 
 
Foundation Board Meetings -- The last meeting will be 
held at Finley's Sunset Hills Mortuary at 6:30 p.m. on 
September 23. 

Prime Minister's Ball September 20, Red Lion Jantzen 
Beach 
 
Prime Minister's Plaque Laying CeremonySeptember 21, Washington Park Rose 
Garden 
 
Autumn Leaf Festival -- September 26-28, Leavenworth, WA  
 
Salmon Days Festival -- October 3-5, Issaquah, WA 

Detailed information for each event can be found online in the calendar section of 
the Royal Rosarian website. Click the link below. 

click here to see the Royal Rosarian website. 

 

Jim Nielson's Truisms 
 

    
This Issue's "Truism" 
 
"The lure of the distant and the 
difficult is deceptive. The great 
opportunity is where you are." -  
 
 
-- John Burroughs 

 
 
(The late Jim Nielson, Prime 

Minister in 1979, was famous for his "truisms" which he happily shared 
in each issue of the Royal Update from its launch in 2005 until his death 
in 2011. Jim was knighted under the rose Sutter's Gold, pictured. 
Truisms now are either from Jim's archives or are quotations Duke 
Peter thinks Jim would like. If you'd like to suggest a quotation please 
email it to Peter.) 

  

 

Contact Information 

email: tjm@atiyehbros.com 
phone: 503-869-4321 
web: http://www.royalrosarians.org 

Join our mailing list! 

Join
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